

Grafton City Council Proceedings
December 11, 2023



Mayor John W. Bork convened the regular meeting of the Grafton City Council at 7 PM, December 11, 2023 at Grafton City Hall.  Answering roll call were Dalluge, Hulshizer, Hyde, Kruger, and Schaub.  Visitors were Bruce White and Greg Zillgitt, representing the Grafton Library Board.  Kruger motioned, 2nd by Hulshizer to approve the agenda.  Motion carried.  Kruger motioned, 2nd by Hulshizer to approve the minutes from the November 16, 2023 regular meeting.  Motion carried. 
Greg presented the Fiscal ’25 library budget.  After some discussion, Hyde motioned, 2nd by Kruger to approve the city’s budget with the city contributing $15,350.  Motion carried.
Clerk presented the financial reports, past due utility accounts, and bills to be paid.  Dalluge motioned, 2nd by Schaub to approve the financial reports as presented and pay all bills due to date.  Motion carried.
The electric repair contract from Osage Municipal Utilities was reviewed.  Schaub motioned, 2nd by Kruger to accept the contract.  Upon roll call vote, all council members voted aye.  Resolution #2023-20 is passed and approved.
Under old business, the council discussed nuisance properties in town.  Under new business, Kruger motioned, 2nd by Hyde to give the city superintendent and the city clerk each a $200 Christmas gift.  Motion carried.  The council discussed the city superintendent’s health insurance plan.  Dalluge motioned, 2nd by Hulshizer to keep the same plan as last year.  Motion carried.  The city would also like to thank outgoing council member Randee Hyde for his service. There being no further business, Kruger motioned, 2nd by Dalluge for adjournment.  Motion carried and the meeting adjourned at 8:18 PM.





__________________________________                                      _________________________________      John W. Bork, Mayor				               	       Renee Petersen, City Clerk                                     












 

